Data Submitted (UTC 11): 1/30/2020 3:20:40 PM

First name: Mark Last name: Hilberman

Organization:

Title:

Comments: Redstone to McClue Pass Trail Project

I missed, somehow, the infromational meeting on the Redstone to McClue Pass Trail Project in early January I submitted the following to the Crystal Valley Echo, and feedback from Gentry Houghton, the editor indicates it will be published in the next, February issue

I pass it on as my comment on the proposed trail, for whatever that is worth to you as you sort your analysis and public response

Subject header: The Bicycle Rider Bopogeyman

One of the great aspects of living in the Crystal River Valley is that the American people own so much of our valley. Over 80% of the land in our portion of Pitkin County is publicly owned. This provides us daily with grand scenic enjoyment and trails to use. Our homes on relatively small parcels of private land are surrounded by Forest Service Land, including large swatches of Wilderness.

My belief, my values are that we have an obligation to share with the other owners!

In his January letter to the Editor Bill Jochems expressed his sincere concerns about a specter of scary & Defense in the Larger of the Larger

Finally, with regard to the other boogey: wildlife. In recent years, one animal per mile per year has been reported to CDOT as roadkill along Hwy 133. That is a minimum, animals who drag themselves off highway before dying are not reported as certainly are some others who die on the shoulder. The other big threat to wildlife: hunters. I need to add: habitat loss due to a near doubling of residents in the valley and anthropogenic global warming. The trail's habitat impact will be much smaller and much of the route can use habitat already degraded by old road and rail grades. Any impact of trail users, cyclists or hikers, will not be measurable compared to these major hazards to wildlife.

Mark Hilberman Redstone